

本书 MP3 录音文件可登录广西师范大学出版社网站(www. bbtpress. com),在"下载中心"处下载。

Unit 1 A Parade Day

- 一、Listen and circle. 听单词, 圈出听到的内容。
- 1. clean 2. class 3. cloudy
- 4. clock 5. jumped
- 二、Listen and choose. 听句子,选出听到的内容。
- 1. I cleaned up my room the day before yesterday.
- 2. They played the trumpet in the parade.
- 3. Did you watch TV last night?
- 4. They ran on the playground last Sunday.
- 5. He visited his aunt last weekend.
- 6. She talked with her friends in her room.

三、Listen and number. 听对话,按顺序标号。

- 1. A: What did you do yesterday, Alan?
 - B: I ran in the park.
- 2. A: Do you have a computer?
 - B: Yes, I do. I used it this morning.
- 3. A: What did you do after school?
 - B: I talked to my mom on the phone.
- 4. A: Did Sam have a P. E. class yesterday?
 - B: Yes, he did. He jumped in the class.
- 5. A: What did Amy do yesterday afternoon?
 - B: She studied Chinese.

- 6. A: What did Susan do the day before yesterday?
 - B: She cleaned the windows.

四、Listen and number. 听短文, 根据事件先后排序。

Yesterday was Sunday. In the morning, it was rainy, so Jenny didn't go out. First, she studied English. Then she cleaned the bathroom. After that she used a computer. In the afternoon, it was sunny. Jenny visited her good friend Lisa. They painted pictures. They had a good time together.

五、Listen and judge. 听短文, 判断对错, 对的写 "T", 错的写 "F"。

Yesterday was Saturday. I didn't go to school. In the morning, I was at home. I washed my dirty shoes. In the afternoon, I went to the park. I played basketball with my friends. We had a good time. In the evening, I did my homework and watched TV. I went to bed at 9:00 p. m.

Unit 2 A Magic Day

- 一、Listen and circle. 听单词, 圈出听到的内容。
- 1. went 2. draw 3. bedroom
- 4. dress 5. wrote
- 二、Listen and number. 听对话,按顺序标号。
- 1. A: What did you do last night, Tom?
 - B: I made a model plane.

- 2. A: Did you play games in the park?
 - B: No, we rode bikes.
- 3. A: What did you do in music class?
 - B: We sang songs.
- 4. A: What did your sister do at home?
 - B: She wrote a letter.
- 5. A: What did he eat this morning?
 - B: He ate an apple.
- 6. A: Did you go to the zoo last Tuesday?
 - B: No, I didn't. I read a book at home.

三、Listen and choose. 听对话,选择正确的答语。

- 1. A: Did you have breakfast this morning?
 - B: Yes, I did.
 - A: What did you eat?
- 2. A: Where did you have supper yesterday?
 - B: In a restaurant near our home.
 - A: How was the food?
- 3. A: Did you use a computer last night?
 - B: No, I didn't.
 - A: What did you do?
- 4. A: You look happy. What happened?
 - B: We had a party yesterday.
 - A: What did you do at the party?
- 5. A: Where were you last weekend?
 - B: I was in Hainan.
 - A: What was the weather like there?

四、Listen and choose. 听短文,选择最佳答案。

It was fine yesterday. Jack went to the park with his family in the morning. They rode their bikes there. Jack's father and mother ran in the park. Jack and his sister played tennis. After that, they rested on the bench. They ate some fruits and drank some juice. His mother sang. They had fun there.

五、Listen and judge. 听短文, 判断对错, 对的写 "T", 错的写 "F"。

Tom and Mike are brothers. Tom is 12, and Mike is 13. This morning, they were at home. Tom read a book, and Mike made a model train. In the afternoon, they did some shopping in the supermarket. They had a good time. After that, they went home and cooked dinner for their parents.

Unit 3 A Lucky Day

- 一、Listen and circle. 听单词, 圈出听到的内容。
- 1. grass 2. grandpa 3. angry
- 4. green 5. playground
- 二、Listen and judge. 听句子, 判断对错, 对的写 "T", 错的写 "F"。
- 1. Molly missed the bus this morning.
- 2. They won the game last week.
- 3. Lily got lots of gifts from her mom on her birthday.
- 4. Jim lost his keys yesterday.
- 5. Mary forgot her homework this afternoon.
- 6. My brother woke up late last Monday.
- 三、Listen and choose. 听对话,选择正确的答语。
- 1. A: Was Lisa unhappy all day yesterday?
 - B: Yes, she was.
 - A: What happened to her?

- 2. A: Did Tracy come to school last week?
 - B: No, she didn't.
 - A: What was wrong with her?
- 3. A: Was Tony at home the day before yesterday?
 - B: No, he wasn't.
 - A: Where did he go?
- 4. A: Did you go to Beijing on May Day?
 - B: Yes, I did.
 - A: What did you do there?

四、Listen and number. 听短文,根据事件先后排序。

Hello, I'm Ben. I had a good day yesterday. First, I went to the park in the morning. My friends were there. I had fun with them. Next, we played soccer with other boys and we won the game. I then ate some cotton candy. After that, I went to the movie theater to see a movie. I was really tired but I was happy.

五、Listen, choose, and write. 听对话, 选词填空。

- A: How was your Sunday?
- B: It was not bad. In the morning, I had fun with friends. In the afternoon, I cleaned up my room and did my homework. What did you do on Sunday?
- A: I played outside all day and lost my keys. In the evening, I got a gift. I was so happy. I talked with my best friend and forgot my homework.
- B: Oh, you had a good and bad day.

Unit 4 Feeling Excited

- 一、Listen and circle. 听单词, 圈出听到的内容。
- 1. shout 2. mouse 3. sad
- 4. mouth 5. cloudy
- 二、Listen and match. 听句子, 连线。
- 1. David got a poor grade in the math test.
- 2. Tom was very scared because he saw a snake.
- 3. Jimmy is tired.
- 4. We are going to climb the mountain.
- 5. Sam heard a noise outside the door in the morning.
- 三、Listen and choose. 听对话,选择正确的答语。
- 1. A: Tim got a kitten.
 - B: Is he happy?
- 2. A: Do you like kittens?
 - B: No, I don't.
 - A: What animal do you like?
- 3. A: How are they feeling?
 - B: They are excited.
 - A: Why are they excited?
- 4. A: David looks sad today.
 - B: Yes. He had a bad day.
 - A: What happened to him?
- 四、Listen, choose, and write. 听对话, 选词填空。
- 1. A: You look tired.
 - B: Yes, I stayed up late.
- 2. A: What happened, Jack? You look excited.
 - B: I got a kitten.

- 3. A: Why were you scared?
 - B: Because I heard a noise.

五、Listen and judge. 听短文, 判断对错, 对的写 "T", 错的写 "F"。

Jim stayed up late last night. He woke up at 8:00 this morning. It was very late. He took his breakfast and schoolbag to school in a hurry. He forgot his homework.

In the afternoon, there was a math test. Jim got a poor grade. In the evening, he didn't watch TV. He did his homework early and went to bed at 9:00. He didn't want to be late for school again.

Unit 5 Being Helpful

- 一、Listen and circle. 听单词, 圈出听到的内容。
- 1. high 2. bright 3. like 4. sure
- 5. night
- 二、Listen and choose. 听句子,选出听到的内容。
- 1. Turn on the light, please.
- 2. You should put away your shoes first.
- 3. Don't forget to put on your hat.
- 4. Please take out your books and pens.
- 三、Listen and choose. 听对话,选择正确的答语。
- 1. A: Can you take out the trash?
 - B: Sorry, I'm busy now.
 - A: What are you doing?
- 2. A: We had a football game yesterday.
 - B: Did you win the game?
 - A: Yes, we did.
- 3. A: Where is Henry?
 - B: He's in the bedroom.
 - A: Is he sleeping?

- 4. A: What time is it now?
 - B: It's 9 o'clock.
 - A: It's time to go to sleep. Can you turn off the TV?
- 5. A: Did you sweep the floor yesterday?
 - B: No, I didn't.
 - A: How often do you sweep the floor?

四、Listen and choose. 听短文, 选择最佳答案。

It's Saturday afternoon. Everyone in Paul's family is busy. Paul's father is washing the car. Paul's mother is hanging up the clothes. Paul's brother Bob is cleaning the windows. Paul's sister Jane is putting away the toys and books. Paul is sweeping the floor. And he will take out the trash after that. How about his grandma? She is folding the clothes.

五、Listen and judge. 听短文, 判断对错, 对的写 "T", 错的写 "F"。

Tony's bedroom was very messy and dirty. He had to clean up his bedroom this morning. First, he put away his comic books. He then put away his toys. After that, he swept the floor and took out the trash. At last, the bedroom was clean and tidy. His mother was very proud of him. He was very happy.

Unit 6 Feeling Fun

- 一、Listen and circle. 听单词, 圈出听到的内容。
- 1. chair 2. pear 3. pull 4. where
- 5. stair

二、Listen and choose. 听句子,选出听到的内容。

- 1. He pulled the chair out of his room.
- 2. Anna lost her bag.
- 3. Ben dropped his watch on the way home.
- 4. They carried some food to the party.
- 5. He slowly pushed the door open.

三、Listen and choose. 听对话,选择正确的答语。

- 1. A: What are you doing?
 - B: I'm looking for my pen. I dropped it.
- 2. A: You are excited.
 - B: Yes. I got a dog.
 - A: Who gave it to you?
- 3. A: Betty, did you lose your watch yesterday?
 - B: Yes, I did. But I found it this morning.
 - A: Where did you find it?
- 4. A: Will you go to Shenzhen on China's National Day?
 - B: Yes, of course.
 - A: When will you come back?

四、Listen and number. 听短文, 根据事件先后排序。

Lisa helped her mom at home this afternoon. First, she washed the dishes after lunch. Then she cleaned the table and chairs. After that, she washed the clothes. At about 4 o'clock, she went for a walk with her brother in the park near their house. They had a good time. After dinner, Lisa got an ice cream from her mother. She was happy.

五、Listen and judge. 听短文, 判断对错, 对的写 "T", 错的写 "F"。

My name is Sam. I had a good and bad day today. In the morning, I lost my math book on my way to school. I had to go back to find it. I was lucky. I found it. But I was late for school. The math teacher was not happy. In the evening, I carried the dishes to the kitchen after dinner. I dropped some of them. My mom was not angry and she gave me a new storybook. So, the day wasn't all bad.

第一单元综合练习

- 一、Listen and circle. 听单词, 圈出听到的内容。
- 1. clever 2. clothes 3. clown
- 4. cloud 5. classroom
- 二、Listen and judge. 听对话, 判断对错, 对的写 "T", 错的写 "F"。
- 1. A: What did you do this morning?
 - B: I studied.
- 2. A: Did you read a book last night?
 - B: No. I used a computer.
- 3. A: How was your weekend, Tim?
 - B: It was great. We played in the snow.
- 4. A: How did you go to school yesterday?
 - B: I walked to school.
- 5. A: What did Jenny do this afternoon?
 - B: She talked to her friends.
- 三、Listen and choose. 听短文, 选择最 佳答案。

Ken went to the zoo with his brother yesterday. There were many animals in

the zoo. First, they saw the monkeys. The monkeys were playing with each other. They ran and jumped. After that, they saw the pandas. The pandas were black and white. Ken took some pictures with them. At last, they saw some tigers and lions. They had fun in the zoo.

四、Listen and judge. 听短文, 判断对错, 对的写 "T", 错的写 "F"。

It was the Tree Planting Day the day before yesterday. Jack planted a tree with his sister in the morning. He cleaned the windows that afternoon. In the evening, he cooked dinner for his family. Yesterday morning, he visited his grandparents. He talked with them. In the afternoon, he studied English. He did his homework and watched TV last night.

第二单元综合练习

- 一、Listen and circle. 听单词, 圈出听到的内容。
- 1. drum 2. children 3. dropped
- 4. drank 5. driver
- 二、Listen and judge. 听对话, 判断对错, 对的写 "T", 错的写 "F"。
- 1. A: What would you like to drink?
 - B: A bottle of water, please.
- 2. A: What did Nancy do last night?
 - B: She read a book.
- 3. A: Did you have a music class yesterday?
 - B: Yes. We sang and danced in the
- 4. A: What did your cousin eat for lunch?
 - B: He ate some chicken.

- 5. A: What's the weather like in Harbin?
 - B: It's snowy. I made a snowman this morning.

三、Listen and number. 听短文, 根据事件先后排序。

The day before yesterday was Monday, but Jim didn't go to school. Because it was China's National Day. In the morning, Jim wrote a letter to his friend Mike. And then he read some books in the study. In the afternoon, Jim went out with his brother. They went to the park and rode a bike there. After that, they went to the gym to play basketball. In the evening, after dinner, he did his homework. It was a busy day for Jim, but he was very happy.

四、Listen and judge. 听短文, 判断对错, 对的写 "T", 错的写 "F"。

Yesterday was September 10th. It was the Teachers' Day. We made some cards. We gave them to our teachers. They were very happy.

In the afternoon we had a party in the hall. Some students played the drum. Some sang songs. Our teachers sang and danced happily with us. We all had a good time.

第三单元综合练习

- 一、Listen and circle. 听单词, 圈出听到的内容。
- 1. grape 2. grandma 3. hungry
- 4. great 5. grow
- 二、Listen and match. 听对话,连线。
- 1. A: Mark, why were you late for school yesterday?

- B: Because I missed the bus.
- 2. A: Alan, what's the matter?
 - B: I lost my keys.
- 3. A: Henry was happy. What happened?
 - B: He ate some cotton candy.
- 4. A: Steve, what did you do last Saturday?
 - B: I had fun with my friends.
- 5. A: Why did Miss Green talk to Joe?
 - B: Because Joe forgot his homework.

三、Listen and choose. 听短文, 选择最 佳答案。

Jenny had a good and bad day yesterday. In the morning, she woke up at 8:00. She was late for school. She forgot her English homework. Her English teacher was not happy. In the afternoon, she played tennis with her friends. She won the game. She then missed the school bus. She went home on foot. She was very sad and tired. But she got a new bike from her uncle in the evening. So, the day wasn't all bad.

四、Listen and judge. 听短文, 判断对错, 对的写 "T", 错的写 "F"。

It was Sunday. After breakfast, Tom helped his grandfather in the garden. His grandfather taught him how to grow flowers. Then Tom went to the river with his grandfather to get some water. Near the river, he saw lots of yellow leaves on the ground. He picked up a leaf and looked at it very carefully. It was yellow and brown. What a beautiful leaf! He had a good time.

期中综合练习

- 一、Listen and tick. 听单词,在括号里画 " $\sqrt{$ "。
- 1. close 2. grass 3. hungry
- 4. driver 5. drum 6. cloudy
- 7. clothes 8. draw 9. played
- 二、Listen and choose. 听对话,选择正确的答语。
- 1. A: We had a lucky day!
 - B: What happened?
- 2. A: What did you do this morning?
 - B: I cleaned up my bedroom.
 - A: What is it like now?
- 3. A: Did you go outside today?
 - B: Yes, I did. I had fun with friends.
 - A: What did you do?
- 4. A: You rode a bike to school today.
 - B: Yes. I missed the school bus.
 - A: What happened?
- 5. A: You look happy.
 - B: Yes. It was my birthday yesterday. I got many gifts.
 - A: Did you have a party?

三、Listen and number. 听短文, 根据事件先后排序。

Gogo had a busy day today. First, he rode a bike to the park in the morning. Then he went home. He made models in his room. After that he ate lunch. In the afternoon, he went swimming with Tony's family. They were very happy. He studied Chinese in the evening. Then he watched TV. He had a good time today.

四、Listen and choose. 听短文,选择最佳答案。

My name is Bob. I had a good day today. I woke up late in the morning. Then I visited my friend Jim. First, we talked in the house. Then we went to the park near his home. We ran and jumped there. We ate some cotton candy, too. I had lunch at his home. The soup was tasty. I drank plenty of it. After lunch, we read a book together. It was fun. In the evening, I got a new lamp. It was a gift from my father. I like it so much.

五、Listen and judge. 听短文,判断对错,对的写 "T",错的写 "F"。

Lily had a good and bad day today. In the morning, she had an English class. She forgot her homework. The teacher was not happy. In P. E. class, she played ping-pong with her classmates and she won the game. She was so glad. In the afternoon, she failed the English test. On her way home, she lost her keys. What bad luck! Luckily, her parents were not angry with her. They asked her to have a good rest in the evening. She used a computer and wrote to her best friend. It made her happy.

第四单元综合练习

- 一、Listen and circle. 听单词, 圈出听到的内容。
- 1. house 2. around 3. mountain
- 4. out 5. about
- 二、Listen and judge. 听对话,判断对错,对的写 "T",错的写 "F"。
- 1. A: Was the boy scared?

- B: Yes, he was.
- 2. A: What's wrong with Peter?
 - B: His sister lost his toy car. He was angry.
- 3. A: Did they win the game?
 - B: Yes, they did. Look, they are excited.
- 4. A: How is she feeling?
 - B: She is sad.
- 5. A: I didn't sleep well last night.
 - B: You need a rest. You look tired.

三、Listen and number. 听短文, 根据事件先后排序。

Yesterday Mary climbed the mountain with her father. They had a good time. She stayed up late last night. There was a math test this morning. But she was tired. She got a poor grade in the test. When she got home, she heard a noise in the kitchen. She went into the kitchen and saw a kitten. She got a kitten from her grandma. She felt excited.

四、Listen and choose. 听短文,选择最佳答案。

Bill is a student. His hobby is playing soccer. One day, he went out for a soccer game with his father's new watch. It was a nice watch and Bill liked it very much. But he lost it that day. He knew his father would be angry with him, so he sent an e-mail to his sister Lisa. In the e-mail, he asked Lisa to tell their father the bad news. The next morning, Lisa called him and said, "Father is ready. You'd better get ready yourself."

第五单元综合练习

- 一、Listen and circle. 听单词, 圈出听到的内容。
- 1. light 2. fight 3. sight 4. right
- 5. proud
- 二、Listen and number. 听对话,按顺序标号。
- 1. A: Jack, can you take out your notebook?
 - B: Sure.
- 2. A: What's the weather like today?
 - B: It's cold and snowy. You should put on your coat.
- 3. A: Let's read the book.
 - B: OK. Let me turn on the light first.
- 4. A: Cindy, what are you doing?
 - B: I'm putting away my books.
- 5. A: Can you turn off the TV?
 - B: Sure. I'll do it right now.

三、Listen and number. 听短文, 根据事件先后排序。

Today is Sunday. Tony is going to do some housework. The living room is messy and dirty. Tony is going to put away the toys on the floor first. And then he is going to sweep the floor. Later he is going to take out the trash and put it into the bin. After that, Tony is going to clean all the windows in the house. At last, he is going to hang up the clothes in the bedroom. What a busy day!

四、Listen and judge. 听短文, 判断对错, 对的写 "T", 错的写 "F"。

Jim is a naughty boy. He often plays tricks on others. One day, he saw a snake in the garden. He was scared. The children laughed at him. He ran quickly to the toy store. He got a toy snake from the store. He then laughed, "I'm not afraid of the snake."

第六单元综合练习

- 一、Listen and circle. 听单词,圈出听到的内容。
- 1. bear 2. hair 3. there 4. chair
- 5. master
- 二、Listen and number. 听对话, 按顺序标号。
- 1. A: How did he close the door?
 - B: He pushed it.
- 2. A: What happened to Bob?
 - B: He lost his schoolbag.
- 3. A: What did Susan do?
 - B: She carried the books to the classroom.
- 4. A: Why are you sad?
 - B: Because I dropped the ice cream.
- 5. A: Why is she excited?
 - B: Because she got a kitten.

三、Listen and choose. 听短文, 选择最佳答案。

Tom and his parents had dinner in a restaurant. When they finished, Tom's father said to the waiter, "There is still a lot of meat on my son's plate. Could you give me a bag? I want to take the meat home for the dog." Hearing this, Tom was very excited. He said, "Oh, Dad! Do we have a dog now?"

四、Listen and judge. 听短文, 判断对错, 对的写 "T", 错的写 "F"。

My name is Alan Smith. I come from the UK. Now I live in Shanghai with my parents and two brothers. I'm 13 years old. Yesterday was my birthday. When I got home, I found a new bike in the living room. It was a gift from my grandparents. My friends gave me some birthday cards. My father gave me a basketball. That's my favorite sport. My brothers gave some books to me. And my mother made a big cake for me. I was very happy yesterday.

期末综合练习

- 一、Listen and choose. 听单词,选出听到的内容。
- 1. light 2. angry 3. clever 4. dress
- 5. mouth 6. hair 7. fight 8. there
- 9. playground 10. grass
- 二、Listen and choose. 听对话,选择正确的答语。
- 1. A: Tony, can you help me?
 - B: Yes. What can I do?
 - A: Can you put away the toys, please?
- 2. A: Jim looked worried. What happened?
 - B: He lost his science book.
 - A: That's too bad. What must he do?
- 3. A: Were you late for school today?
 - B: Yes, I was. I missed the bus.
 - A: What happened?
- 4. A: Let's go outside.
 - B: Sorry, I'm so tired. I want to sleep now.
 - A: Why are you so tired?
- 5. A: What did you do this afternoon?
 - B: I cleaned up my room.
 - A: What is it like now?
- 三、Listen and number. 听短文,根据事件先后排序。

Today was Saturday. After breakfast,

Jack studied Chinese first. Then he wrote a letter to his uncle. After that, he played outside with some boys. In the afternoon, he visited his best friend Peter. They had a good time together. On his way home, he found a bird. It was hurt. It couldn't fly. Jack took it home and looked after it. Jack was happy to do that.

四、Listen and choose. 听短文, 选择最佳答案。

Jim had a lucky day yesterday. In the morning, he got a gift from his aunt in the UK. In the afternoon, he played basketball. He and his friends won the game. Then he ate some cotton candy on his way home. It was really a lucky day. But for Kate, the day wasn't good. First, she lost her bag when she rode her bike to school. She had to go back to find it. So she was late for school. Next, she forgot her homework, and the teacher was not happy. In the afternoon, she got a poor grade in the Chinese test. It was a bad day.

五、Listen and judge. 听短文, 判断对错, 对的写 "T", 错的写 "F"。

The weather was nice last Saturday. Jessie was busy. She put away her books first. After that, she went to the supermarket. She bought some food and drinks. In the afternoon, she went camping with her friends. They had a picnic on the top of the mountain. At night, they had a party. They sang and danced. They watched the stars, too. They were so excited that they stayed up late.